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RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board grant conceptual approval for a mural at 6th and Gladys Street Park (Gladys Park). 

Gladys Park is a 0.34 acre pocket park located at 824 East 6th Street, in the Skid Row community of 
Downtown Los Angeles. This park features outdoor basketball courts and a small outdoor stage. 
Gladys Park has been managed by the SRO Housing Corporation for over twenty-three (23) years. 

The Los Angeles Poverty Department, a local non-profit arts organization, has proposed the 
installation of a mural within Gladys Park. A proposed sketch of the mural and the proposed 
location of the mural within the park are attached hereto as Exhibit A. The muralist is Mr. 
Brainwash, an internationally renowned pop artist. Mr. Brainwash is the moniker of Los Angeles 
based Thieny Guetta. Mr. Brainwash has had solo shows throughout the country including Los 
Angeles, New York, and Miami. The project proposed for Gladys Park features images of 
neighborhood residents, visionaries, and leaders whose actions contributed to re-knitting the social 
fabric of the Skid Row community. A biography of the featured persons is attached hereto as 
Exhibit B. 

SRO Housing Corporation has offered a letter of support for this project which includes an offer to 
maintain the mural over time. That letter of support is attached hereto as Exhibit C. Should a 
conceptual approval for the proposed mural be granted the next step in the process would be to 
conduct the appropriate community outreach. 
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Council District 14 and Metro Region management and staff have no objection to this project at 
Gladys Park. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

Issues of maintenance, mural removal, and any associated costs will be identified, as will the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) clearance, in a subsequent report to your Board. It is 
anticipated that approval of this project would have no impact to the Department's General Fund. 

This report was prepared by Melinda Gejer, City Planning Associate, Planning, Construction and 
Maintenance Division. 
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Proposed Location Within Gladys Park
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